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Latest Updates 

York nurse recognised for dedication to health and care with honorary degree 

 

A York nurse has received an honorary doctorate from York St John University in recognition 

of her exceptional dedication to health and social care. 

Sarah Fiori has led an impressive career to date, marked by her unwavering commitment to 

improving the quality of care for people and communities across North Yorkshire. 

Throughout her career, Sarah has held nursing posts in both acute and community settings. 

She currently leads the Quality Team in York which oversees the quality of care delivered by 

local adult social care providers, including care homes, domiciliary care and supported living.  

Reflecting on her journey and honorary degree award, Sarah said: “It is a privilege to be 

able to work with staff and those in receipt of care across a diverse range of settings and to 



know I play a part in supporting positive experiences for some of the most vulnerable 

individuals within our communities. 

“Working in social care as a nurse or care professional provides the opportunity to really use 

all our nursing skills. It is a rewarding career I would recommend to anyone.” 

Click here to read more. 

NHS urges public to help combat antimicrobial resistance this winter  

 

The NHS in Humber and North Yorkshire says antibiotics are generally not the answer to 

treat common colds and coughs.  

Winter bugs have started circulating, with many of us getting the sniffles and sneezes.  

Doctors say antibiotics won’t work against viral infections and say patients should not expect 

a prescription if they present with symptoms of a virus.  

While a cold virus runs its course there are ways we can speed up our recovery or make 

symptoms feel less severe, such as getting plenty of bed rest, drinking lots of fluids 

(particularly water) and taking over-the-counter medication such as paracetamol or 

ibuprofen. 

Click here to read more. 

https://humberandnorthyorkshire.org.uk/york-nurse-recognised-for-dedication-to-health-and-care-with-honorary-degree/
https://humberandnorthyorkshire.org.uk/nhs-urges-public-to-help-combat-antimicrobial-resistance-this-winter/


Humber and North Yorkshire at the HSJ Awards 2024 

 

1 - Humber Teaching NHS Foundation Trust at the HSJ Awards 2024 

The winners of the HSJ Awards 2024 were revealed last week to honour 

exceptional achievements in the NHS. Below are the projects and programmes from across 

Humber and North Yorkshire recognised at the awards. 

Click here to read more about the HSJ Awards 2024.  

 

 

Highly Commended 

NHS Communications Initiative of the Year Award 

Humber Teaching NHS Foundation Trust – A “Humbelievable” Recruitment Marketing 

Campaign 

 

Finalists 

Driving Efficiency through Technology Award 

Humber and North Yorkshire Local Maternity and Neonatal Service (LMNS) – Ask a Midwife 

Social Media Service 

 

Early Intervention and Prevention for Children, Young People and Families Award 

Harrogate and District NHS Foundation Trust – Midteen Review 

 

Patient Safety Award 

https://www.hsj.co.uk/awards/winners-of-hsj-awards-2024-revealed/7038166.article


Humber Teaching NHS Foundation Trust – Emergency Department Mental Health Streaming 

 

Primary and Community Care Innovation of the Year 

Northern Lincolnshire and Goole NHS Foundation Trust and Meridian Health Group Primary 

Care Network – Rheumatology Connected Health Network 

 

Staff Wellbeing Award 

Humber and North Yorkshire Health and Care Partnership – Humber and North Yorkshire 

Resilience Hub 

 

Workforce Initiative of the Year 

NHS Humber and North Yorkshire Integrated Care Board, Hull York Medical School, Humber 

and North Yorkshire Primary Care Training Hub, and Humberside LMC – Fellowships and 

Beyond: Creating Connections in Humber and North Yorkshire Integrated Care System 

Get Involved 

Humber and North Yorkshire Inclusion Health Community of Practice 

 

You are invited to join the Humber and North Yorkshire Inclusion Health Community of 

Practice. This space is dedicated to connecting, collaborating and sharing learning, best 

practice, plans and activities related to inclusion health. 

What is Inclusion Health?  

Inclusion health focuses on groups that are socially excluded and are at the extreme end of 

health inequalities. These groups include: 



• People who experience homelessness 

• People with drug and alcohol dependence 

• Vulnerable migrants and refugees 

• Gypsy, Roma and Traveller communities, 

• People in contact with the justice system 

• Victims of modern slavery 

• Sex workers 

• Other marginalised groups  

These groups often encounter significant barriers to accessing and navigating the healthcare 

system, and we need to take action to develop and improve services to meet their needs.   

The Inclusion Health Community of Practice aims to connect teams and foster collaboration 

across the system. We offer members a platform to share successes, overcome challenges 

and drive meaningful change. 

 

Who should be involved? 

We would like to cultivate a diverse and well-balanced community of members across 

Humber and North Yorkshire. The invitation is open to stakeholders from: 

• Primary Care Networks 

• Hospitals and Trusts 

• Health and social care providers 

• Local Authorities 

• VCSEs 

• Other interested stakeholders 

 

Upcoming meeting 

The next session will take place on Tuesday 10 December, 3:00-4:30pm. It will be hosted 

online by NHS Humber and North Yorkshire Integrated Care Board (ICB) and will be focused 

on Homelessness and Healthcare. 

Chair 



• Dr Lucy Chiddick, Inclusion Health Clinical Lead at NHS Humber and North Yorkshire 

ICB 

Speakers 

• Anna Beaven, Specialist Registrar in Dental Public Health at NHS England: ‘Inclusion 

health dentistry in Humber and North Yorkshire’ 

• Tracey Appels, Lead Advanced Nurse Practitioner at Care Plus Primary Care: ‘A 

dedicated GP surgery for inclusion health in North East Lincolnshire’ 

• Anna Darwick, Lead Nurse at Primary Care Modality Partnership: ‘Hull’s 

Homelessness Pathway Team’ 

• Verity Wilkinson-Cunningham, Senior Mental Health Commissioning Manager at NHS 

Humber and North Yorkshire ICB: ‘Bridlington Rough Sleepers Mental Health and 

Wellbeing Service’  

To receive the link and join the Humber and North Yorkshire Inclusion Health Community of 

Practice, please contact gilda.nunez@nhs.net. 

News from Across the Partnership 

Hull leading the way in neonatal care after £1.3 million investment 

 

Hull is leading the way nationally for neonatal care following an investment of over £1.3 

million. 

Physical expansion of the unit within Hull Women and Children’s Hospital began in October 

2023 to accommodate more intensive care and high dependency cots, improved parent and 

family facilities, additional equipment and a dedicated staff training suite. 

mailto:gilda.nunez@nhs.net


Funded by a £1.2 million grant from NHS England plus local contractor donations and 

£100,000 from the hospital charity’s “Space to Grow Appeal”, the centre is now one of the 

leading providers of Level 3 intensive care in the country for babies as young as 22 weeks. 

Click here to read more. 

Collaborative painting by local artists unveiled at Harrogate District Hospital’s 

Pathology department 

 

A new work of art created collaboratively by local artists Paul Mirfin and Andrew Copley, has 

been unveiled in Harrogate District Hospital’s Phlebotomy department. 

Both artists joined Harrogate and District NHS Foundation Trust’s Chair, Sarah Armstrong, 

members of the Phlebotomy department and Andrew’s carers – Alex Paun and Mark Boyle – 

for the unveiling of the original painting, which had been donated to Harrogate Hospital & 

Community Charity. 

Paul Mirfin is a contemporary painter whose expressive oil paintings reflect his background 

in the railway industry, often capturing landscapes and scenery found along railway lines. 

Paul was recently commissioned by David Palmer, a school friend of King Charles III, to paint 

a scene of Harrogate including a tree King Charles had planted. The painting is now displayed 

at the King’s royal residence, Clarence House.  

Click here to read more. 

https://www.hey.nhs.uk/news/2024/11/21/hull-leading-the-way-in-neonatal-care-after-1-3-million-investment/
https://www.hdft.nhs.uk/news/painting-unveiled-at-hospitals-pathology-department/


Charity shop raises thousands for cancer equipment 

 

A charity shop has raised £20,000 to benefit patients with cancer at Grimsby's hospital. 

Seaview Cancer Charity Shop in Cleethorpes raises funds for The Health Tree Foundation 

(HTF) – the hospital’s official charity – through donations customers have made and sales 

made through the store. 

The money will go towards equipment, which will help patients who need treatment during 

a very difficult time. 

The shop has previously raised more than £40,000 for our hospitals. Most of this was 

spearheaded by the late Prue Stillings, who sadly passed away last year. 

Prue worked at the store since it opened in the late 1970s. She lost various family members 

to cancer and had it herself three times, so wanted to give something back to patients. 

Click here to read more. 

Stay Up to Date 

Visit our website or follow us on social media (@HNYPartnership) to get the latest news and 

information from the Partnership. 

If you have a story, event or update you would like to be featured in a future bulletin, please 

contact hnyicb.communications@nhs.net. 

https://www.nlg.nhs.uk/news/charity-shop-raises-thousands-for-cancer-equipment/
https://humberandnorthyorkshire.org.uk/
mailto:hnyicb.communications@nhs.net
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